
Date Correspondence Type From Addressed to/Spoke to Correspondence Notes
October 25 2018 Phone call Palmina Maccari Derek Currie, Senior Operations 

Technician
Introduction of discussion of fence and maintenance/replacement iNquiry

October 25 2018 Follow up Email to call Palmina Maccari Derek Currie, Senior Operations 
Technician

City advises fence is on private property and therefore would be the responsbility of the porerty owner.

January 21 2019 Email Lindsay Webb (administrator) Derek Currie, Senior Operations 
Technician

City previously advised that no funding help would be provided due to a windstorm in May 2018. Agreement was 
read through and we advised the city that they may have some obligation. We requested a call from the City to 
discuss. 

March 29 2019 Email Dan Watchorn, B.ES
Assistant Development Planner, 
Planning & Development Services

Lindsay Webb c/o Palmina 
Macarri

City Requested that we set out a map and mark the affected areas. Our response is below.

April 2 2019 Email Lindsay Webb c/o Palmina 
Macarri

Dan Watchorn, B.ES
Assistant Development Planner, 
Planning & Development Services

Management provided the site Plan forPhase 6A/B   SP12-051.000
October 3rd, 2013 
Between the Developer (Sandringham Inc.) , the City of Brampton and the Region of Peel. 

April 2 2019 Email Dan Watchorn, B.ES
Assistant Development Planner, 
Planning & Development Services

Lindsay Webb c/o Palmina 
Macarri

 Dan advised the City's legal division would look into it.

April 25 2019 Email LindsayWebb c/o Palmina Maccari Dan Watchorn, B.ES
Assistant Development Planner, 
Planning & Development Services

follow up on our end, and Dan still  advsied he was waiting on response from legal in regards to this issue.

May 6 2019 Email Anthony-George D’Andrea, Legal 
Counsel The Corporation of the 
City of Brampton

LindsayWebb c/o Palmina Macarri Response from legal Division (City of Brampton)  1. Site plan Agreement (Phase 6A/B) does not appkly to the 
protion of the fence being referenced.2.Since the fence is on private proeprty the City has no obligations in its 
maintenance or replacement.

July 29 2019 Inquiry through City of Brampton 
portal

Palmina Maccari Done through the City of 
Brampton Automated portal

After not receiving a response, Management sent an inquiry through the City's portal in regards to the fence. 
Outlined was that we may qualify for the City's DRAO (Distater Relief) program due to dmaage that cocurred to 
the fence in April 2018 (windstorm)

July 29 2019 Emailresponse from City Chinonye Ugwu
Business Services Clerk
Planning and Development 
Services

Palmina Maccari Explanation of Disisater Relief funding. Rosedale provided a link: https://www.ontario.ca/page/apply-disaster-
recovery-assistance  in order to gain more information.

August 15 2019 email response from City, Officer 
of Regional councillors

John Chatha
Administrative Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Palmina Maccari Request from Admin Assistant for a contact phone number to discuss the matter of the fence.

November 22 2019 Email From Rick to City 
Councillors, request an update

Rick Wesselman John Chatha
Administrative Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Additional follow up to Admin Assistant to Councillors, to gain an update on the ststaus of our reqwuest in regards 
to the maintenance and replacement of the fence.

November 25 2019 email Response from City John Chatha
Administrative Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Rick Wesselman Response from the Admin Assistant for Councillors. They recommend a decibal test. Admin asisstant was to 
communicate to staff to have the study completed.

January 7 2020 Email- Follow  up Palmina Maccari John Chatha
Administrative Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Palmina emailed Councillors again to provide the status of the request from original email July 19 2019.

January 7 2020 Email Response from City John Chatha
Administrative Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Palmina Maccari Admin Assistant for Councillors, advised he had reached out to his staff again in order to rpivide a response to our 
inquiry. 



Date Correspondence Type From Addressed to/Spoke to Correspondence Notes
January 14 2020 Email Response from City Jasmeen Kaur Kang 

Constituency Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Palmina Maccari City staff determined the noise wall was under Rosedale jurisdiction. A suggestion was made  to see if the wall 
maintenance and replacement may fall under the Local Improvement Process. Awaiaitng  a response for the 
eligibility of the program. Acknolwedgement from City on the long wait Rosedale has experienced in receiving any 
answers.

January 14 2020 Email from Rick to City Councillors Rick Wesselman Jasmeen Kaur Kang 
Constituency Assistant to 
Regional Councillor Gurpreet S. 
Dhillon

Email to clear that Rosedale never suggested the wall was the City's jurisdiction, rather the request is to replace 
the noise wall as per the existing  Local Improvements Regulations 
(https://www.brampton.ca/en/residents/Roads/engineering-construction/Pages/noise-wall-regulations.aspx)         
The Petition of 1200 tax paying units will be filed by the property manager. Request that our city coujncillors push 
this petition forward and that Rosedale is prepapred to present the petition to the Committee of Council.

June 11 2020 Email Palmina Maccari Mayor Patrick Brown First email directly to Mayor Patrick Brown, explaining the situation and requesting that Rosedale masy be eligible 
for anoise wall due to the traffic on the corresponding roads.  A request for a conference with mayor Brown to 
discuss this issue was amde.   Rosedale acknwledge we have tried to go through the proper channels (councillors) 
but have been met with little to no resolution or assistance.

July 3 2020 Email-Follow up Palmina Maccari Mayor Patrick Brown Second email to Mayor Patrick Brown (First follow up email)  in regards to previous email.
July 16 2020 Email  (attached acoustic report) Jennifer Borges Mayor Patrick Brown Third email directly to Mayor Patrick Brown. Email provides the Acoustic Fence report conducted in 2018, and 

provides reasons why Rosedale is eligible for of the noise wall due to findings in the report. (include current and 
forecasted volumes of noti=se due to traffic in the area)  Rosedale mentions the Official Plan and Zoning By-Law 
as it relates to the addition to the retirement home across the road from Rosedale. We advise this will only 
increase noise volumes far above their allowance.

September 21 2020 Email- Follow up (status) Jennifer Borges Mayor Patrick Brown After calling and leaving a message for Mayor Patrick's Brown's office to call,  a fourth follow up email was sent 
directly to mayor Patrick Brown to reiterate our case. No response yet to be received.


